
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #6 MEETING – Sunnyside School Library 

February 6, 2019 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Julie Parker, Joe Moll, Allison Tangen, Cherry Loney 

COUNCIL MEMBERS NOT PRESENT: Darrell Beauchamp 

Also attending were Chuck Anderson, Deputy City Manager, three neighbors, Sandra Rice (NH Council 7), one 
high school student, and one parent. 

OLD BUSINESS: Minutes of the January 2 meeting were approved by unanimous verbal ballot. 

Committee Reports:  

Council of Councils: Julie Parker reported on the recent Council of Councils meeting that included an overview 
of the process for assessing community need, changes in the NH Council liaison position, the Police Advisory 
Commission will be discontinued for now, and encouraged those present to respond to the survey that will be 
used in decision-making about use of the next cycle of CDBG funds. 

Potential Activities for Council #6: Cherry Loney reported she visited with Mr. Hart, Sunnyside principal about 
need and potential projects for the council. He is relatively new at school and will ask the faculty and get back 
to her.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

Steve and Crystal Johnson discussed their recent purchase of property at 335 21st Ave. So, along with plans to 
build a house there. Currently there is only a garage. They noted they are in the process of annexing to the city 
and have already been approved for city services.  

Sandra Rice, NH Council 7, gave an overview of their visioning process and council activities centered around 
neighborhood safety and working to make the neighborhood a place where people want to stay. 

NEIGHBORHOOD CONCERNS: 

Cherry provided a follow-up report on Anthony Kelson’s complaint about cheat grass planted on his property. 
Mr. Kelson has not yet contacted the Public Works Department but plans to do so in the near future. 

Asap Stone (2108 3rd Ave. So.), student at GFHS, suggested Mrs. Rice might consider placing “Coins for a 
Cause” collection canisters at GFHS. This is a community project to discourage panhandling. Money collected is 
given to community agencies who provide services to the poor and homeless.  

Emma White, 1624 19th St. So., stated people are driving over her sidewalk since snow began to accumulate. 

ADJOURN 

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Cherry Loney, Secretary 

 


